

Kilkhampton Parish Council

The minutes for the
Annual Parish Meeting to begin at 7.30pm.
On 3rd October 2019 at Lambpark Pavilion

Attendance , Tim Cottle (TC), Clive Vanstone (CV) Ian Heard (IH), Phil Sluggett (PS)
Paula Dolphin (PD)

Apologies: Keith Ovenden (KO), Albert Sloman (AS), Roland Nancekivell (RN) Dan Vanstone
(DV)

Chair: Vice Chairman - Kingsley Bryant (KB), Assisted by Chairman: Reg Hambley (RH)

Clerk: Hannah Collett

Good evening to all by Chairman. Chairman explained that this meeting would be Chaired by the Vice Chairman Kingsley Bryant with assistance, if necessary, by Chairman (Reg Hambley)
Thanks to Chairman by Vice Chairman.

Apologies read through. Welcome to Mr and Mrs Littleworth and Councillors by Vice Chairman

Minutes

Approved by all

Adopt Code of Conduct Declaration of Interest

None

Public Speaking Session

Mr and Mrs Littleworth here to discuss their letter regarding speeding vehicles through Stibb. Mrs Littleworth began by stating where their house is situated. It is on the bend and the traffic has got worse. It is very difficult to cross the road, has blind corners either side. Sometimes they have to just cross and hope for the best. Today, for instance, there was a Jack Russell dog in the road. Mr Littleworth went to see if he could catch the dog so it didn't get hurt and at that point a car came extremely fast from Sandymouth way and Mrs Littleworth had to shout out to Mr Littleworth to warn him of the oncoming car. There are so many instances happening on almost a daily basis.

Lots of people who have signed a petition agree something needs to be done.

Chairman mentioned he had spoken to Mrs Littleworth and informed that we will be discussing their letter at the correspondence stage of the meeting.

Thanks to Mr and Mrs Littleworth by Vice Chairman and welcome to stay for the duration of the meeting.

Clerk to respond to Mr and Mrs Littleworth via email with outcome of discussion. PD took email address to reply to also.

Planning Applications.

- 1) PA19/07122 Proposal Proposed Detached House Location Land South West Of Trenoweth Ivyleaf Hill Kilkhampton Bude Applicant Mr & Mrs Choules. Plans available for viewing. Chairman has spoken to the case officer and was informed that the site already had planning permission back in 2017 for Mr and Mrs Carr. The difference in this application is, when the previous one was approved, it was for a three storey building – now changed to 2 storey and new access entrance. There was an issue with trees – but they have moved away from them with this new application. As far as the officer is concerned there are no issues and it is also slightly smaller. Chairman felt there was nothing to object to. CV felt we couldn't change their decision as one was already passed in 2017. CV proposed and PS seconded. All in favour.

Matters

1. Car park Toilets
£192.70 taken. No issues to discuss
2. Plaque Details
Vice Chairman stated all in order. Plaque will be in place by the end of October. Lettering on the granite is being done this week. Plate measurements to be completed. In hand.
IH asked if the statue will always be placed in the Church and not in the Chapel. Chairman and Vice Chairman confirmed - Yes this is where it will always go. Feel more people attend the Church that would therefore see the statue, as opposed to the Chapel.
IH also mentioned the lighting was quite dark – would it be possible for some 'up' lighting etc to be placed around the statue when in the Church. CV said the statue is there on the permission of the Church. Doesn't feel it would be a problem. Will need their permission though. Will look into. Chairman mentioned they have put the plaque up over the statue when it is in the Church. Book is also there with details on where it was made etc.
3. Parish Plan
DV not here
4. Community Review
Vice Chairman couldn't attend in the end. Chairman, CV and DV went to the meeting. Chairman stated very interesting. Bude Town Council proposed new boundaries – including taking part of Kilkhampton (by the refuse centre and Ivyleaf, with Launcells and Widemouth etc) Everyone in attendance at the meeting was against the proposals put forward by Bude Town Council. Lots of emails have been going round with Poundstock and Marhamchurch.
We have emailed Bude Town Council as their meeting is this evening – stating Kilkhampton Parish Council DOES NOT want any changes to the boundaries. Chairman read through the email we sent.
PD said lots of people annoyed by this request to change the boundaries.
Nicky Chopak emailed to say they would like someone to attend the Network panel meeting on 7th October for an update on the review. CV feels we have said all we can at the moment. Felt it also wouldn't be difficult to write to all affected in Stibb/Bush etc.
Chairman felt we should attend and see what has happened at the meeting that is taking place this evening.
CV felt only one person is promoting it and with lack of support also.

It was felt that they may be wanting this change to increase precept. PD feels they are trying to firm up other areas around to guarantee Council seats.

5. Other matters arising from the minutes

Vice Chairman mentioned that nothing further heard regarding planning application at Thurdon.

Months work

Read through and approved by all.

Reports

Footpaths – PS not heard anything further from County yet. IH mentioned on the footpath issue, that the second cut is due to be done soon. Asked if Mr Colwill was able to work on behalf of Archies Garden Services to assist. Chairman stated yes, as long as he will not be employed by the Parish. Thanks to IH for letting us know.

Playing Fields and Lambpark – Chairman mentioned Lambpark gate post has rotted away. CV mentioned that a meeting had not been held for a while. TC stated there is a lot to be done. Chairman felt that the post needs to be looked at ASAP. TC asked if we can temporarily un-hang the gate for now. CV to mention meeting needs to be held ASAP. IH to sort gate with PS.

School – AS not here.

Grenville Rooms –Big Breakfast went well raised over £470.00

Members

PS – Nothing

IH – Nothing

TC Nothing

CV – Nothing

PD – Nothing

Chairman – mentioned Tuesday 8th we are licencing a new Vicar. Asked to use Lambpark as parking area as well as Grenville Rooms. Chairman also asking if temporary lights could be put up at the end of the car park at Lambpark to light up the area. Yes, agreed by all. Vice Chairman asked if the Parish Council had been asked to represent at this event. Chairman stated he would be there to represent. Is open to all. 7pm Tuesday 8th at Church. Parish Council ties please to all attending.

Correspondence

Vice Chairman read through Mr and Mrs Littleworth letter in full. Vice Chairman mentioned this letter had also been sent to Cornwall Council, along with the petition, by Mr and Mrs Littleworth. TC felt it was for highways to take on. CV said it is dangerous and traffic has increased, Feel traffic calming measures are required.

PD said County will put wires down first to measure the vehicles in detail for evidence. Chairman proposed we have a meeting with Oliver Jones over at Stibb to go through.

Chairman also felt our other hamlets could benefit from our financial input.

Need to speak to Olive first and see if he has any suggestions. PD mentioned dragons teeth is the

cheapest option.

Clerk to email Oliver Jones and cc PD to ask for meeting at Stibb.

Housing. Letter from Julia Landsdowne from Area 7 (affordable housing officer). Email read through – introducing an area based approach and introducing herself and contact information etc. Hoping this will help foster stronger relationships with local Councils. Contact information available if required. CV felt this was the first time anyone has actually written to us on this basis.

PD did state that we can always ask them what they may have due to come through in the future as they will be the first to know. Clerk to reply to Julia stating thanks for contact and could we be informed of any future developments.

Email from Tammy Seddon regarding Sports achievement board – asking if Molly Seddon could be added for her gymnastics achievements. Represented South West in 2016/2017.

CV has also had this information and will be looking into. Needs all information to be in the correct order. Clerk to put into Paris Magazine once more. CV to reply to Tammy Seddon.

Chairman read through correspondence from South West Water – Clerk has chased. Chairman mentioned in the email they requested Chairman to call. Chairman spoke to them on 3 different occasions but no one from the relevant departments called him back.

PD suggested write to the MP and they will write to them.

Chairman mentioned that the kiosk at the old Post Office has now been removed.

North Close kiosk needs attention. To be looked at. On agenda for November.

Finance

Read through by Vice Chairman

Invoices to be paid	£ 100.00	Archies Garden Services
	£ 25.87	Bridgmans
	£ 253.50	K W Sluggett
	£ 87.00	S Gifford

Date of next meeting Monday 4th November 2019. To begin at 7.30pm for the Regular Parish Meeting at The Grenville Rooms.

Thanks to all and meeting closed.